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CIRCULAR 05/2020  

24th March 2020 
 
RE: COVID-19 – PLANNING COMMISSION HEARINGS 
 
 
Dear Perit, 
 
As you are aware, Planning Commission hearings were cancelled last week following 
recommendations by the Superintendent of Public Health to exercise social distancing and 
cancel non-essential meetings. However, over the weekend periti and applicants began 
receiving notifications that hearings were to take place this week. 
 
The Council immediately sought clarifications from Government, particularly in view of the fact 
that LN 75 of 2020 prohibited the hearings from proceeding. Discussions were held with 
Minister Aaron Farrugia and with the Planning Authority about the reasons why such a decision 
was taken, given the risks to periti and their clients.  
 
Council submitted a protocol to be followed for the resumption of hearings, including the use 
of videoconferencing technology, which will ensure this can be done without exposing periti 
and their clients. The Kamra’s proposals are being actively considered by Minister Farrugia and 
the Planning Authority. Meanwhile it is noted that the prohibition on imposed by LN 75 of 2020 
has now been lifted through the coming into force of LN 97 of 2020. 
 
The Council is confident that its proposals will be taken on board, and reiterates its 
commitment to ensure that the processes to be adopted will be implemented smoothly and 
efficiently, and that the health and safety of all involved is ensured. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Simone Vella Lenicker 
President 
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